
 

 

Oakfield PTO Agenda  
November 2, 2020 

● Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm 

● Treasurer’s Report 

Receipts:                                                  Disbursements: 
Date Amount From Whom  Check 

Number 
To Whom Amount 

10/1 $8,728.98  CD Deposit  3379 Amy Steinke - WOF pics $10.55 

10/28  $500.00 Milk Specialties 
Donation - playground 

 3380 OSD - Field Trips $700.00 

    3381 Neptune’s Window  
(Aug - Oct) 

$180.00 

    3382 Katie Weber 
 (room parent 2, 3, K-CA) 

$50.00 

    3383 Cindy Mielke  
(room parent - 5) 

$20.00 

    3384 Vanessa Arellano 
(room parent 4R) 

$10.00 

    3385 Mary Doering 
(room parent 4P) 

$10.00 

    3386 Amy Feyen 
(room parent K-CO) 

$10.00 

    3387 Justice Kaufman 
(room parent 1-Z) 

$10.00 

    3388 Kari Pattee 
(room parent 1-L) 

$10.00 

    3389 Void  

    3390 Jeni Maly 
(room parent - 4K) 

$10.00 

 

  CD Balance  
(cashed in) 

$0.00 Checkbook Balance $37,232.88 

  Scrip Balance $111.90 Playground Fund $30,763.45 

  Classroom Support 
Balance 

$2,026.78 Available Money $6,469.43 



 
 

● Oakfield Spirit Wear  
Spirit wear is available year-round online at Squadlocker.com.  
**Great idea for Christmas Gifts!!** 
Search for “Oakfield Oaks PTO”.  Orders are shipped directly to you.  

 
● Scrip Update 

None 
 

● Boy Scout Report 
The PTO is the sponsor for the Boy Scouts.   Mason Tapp is finishing his Eagle  
Scout project.  Congratulations Mason!  Please contact Cherly Tapp or Wes  
O’Laire with any questions on Boy Scouts.  

 
● Playground Update 

o The playground is DONE!  
o Ribbon Cutting Ceremony and Photo Shoot: Tuesday, November 3 
o Recess Rodeo with BCI Burke: Wednesday, November 4  
o Playground open for recess: Thursday, November 5 
o Thank you to BCI Burke, Lee Recreation, Scott Liebelt, Jon Wessel, Becky 

Doyle, The PTO playground committee & everyone who has made this 
project possible!  

 
● Fundraisers 

o Market Day 
▪ New Desserts available!  Buy one, get one for Apple Blossoms.  They 

continue to add more items back in.  Check it out at 
MarketDaylocal.com and select Oakfield School District to ensure we 
get the funds.  

o Guth’s 
▪ Guth’s Fundraiser will launch this week!  Thank you to all the parents 

who have been involved getting things ready for the sale.  
▪ There will be a virtual video sent out to teachers, parents and 

students on Thursday, November 5.  Order forms will come home 
that day.  ALL PROFITS will go towards the playground.  

▪ Pick up will be Thursday, December 17. More information will come 
home as this date gets closer.  

▪ Pie in the Eye WILL take place this year, but will move to the Spring 
with a possible outdoor setting.  

▪ Classrooms will be working towards different prize incentives. The 
students and teachers will come up with their prizes. (ice cream party, 
movie/popcorn etc.)  

▪ There will also be prizes for top sellers & top class.  Students will also 
get raffle tickets for every 10 items sold.  There will not be a Guth’s 
Field Trip this year due to COVID.  



 
o Possible Playground Fundraisers 

▪ Depending on how the Guth fundraiser goes, we will determine 
further fundraising based on how much we still need to raise.  

▪ Donation letters will go out to businesses, and donation envelopes 
will go home with students.  

▪ Another fundraiser will be planned in Spring if necessary.  
 

● Principal’s Report 
o The playground project has been completed.  It’s been a great experience 

for students to be able to watch. We are very excited for students to get out 
there to play!  

o We are here to support you with all of the craziness that COVID has 
brought to our lives.  Please reach out with any questions or concerns.  

o County numbers have been high, which has unfortunately limited some of 
our activities, including Halloween parties.  We are doing our best to keep 
students safe, but also trying to provide these fun days as well.  

o You are able to track the COVID numbers for the school district daily on the 
School District website.  Numbers are updated at least once a day.  

o If you have any questions about your child and his/her symptoms, please 
don’t hesitate to reach out and call the office.  We will help you work 
through what to do.  Elementary student symptoms are more mild than 
older children or adults, but they are still testing positive. Please be 
cautious as numbers continue to climb.  

o There is onsite testing available at school.  If your child is exhibiting 
symptoms, you are able to schedule an appointment for a drive-up test. 
Please contact the office with any questions.  

o Thank you so much for all you have done to help curb the spread of 
COVID.  We want to keep our school open, so please continue to practice 
safe measures like social distancing, limiting gatherings, hand washing and 
wearing masks.  Thank you for your cooperation.  

o The Virtual Wall of Fame Assembly will take place on Friday, November 6.  
o The next School Board Meeting is a Committee of the Whole Meeting on 

Monday, November 9.  
o Virtual Veteran’s Day Assembly will be Wednesday, November 11 
o Virtual Giving Tree Program begins Monday, November 23 
o Thanksgiving Break November 25-27.  
o No School - Professional Development Monday, November 30.  
o Congratulations to Mr. Rickert for winning October Teacher of the Month 

from Sunny 97.7!  
 

● Any other business?   None  
 

● Adjourn - 7:51 pm 
 

   Our next meeting date is: Tuesday, December 1 


